COUNCIL 10136 MEETING MINUTES 09-08-2025

Meeting called to order at 7:35 pm by the Grand Knight.

Membership cards were not checked by Warden, however, all present were identified as members in good standing.

Prayer was offered by the Grand Knight.

After Pledge of Allegiance, roll was waived. Previous meeting minutes were approved.

The Treasurer report was read into the record by the Treasurer. The beginning balance was \$71,568.76. Credits were \$10,003.37 disbursements were \$11,360.83 for a checking balance of \$70,211.30. The Fr. John Fund totals \$55,334.27 for a total balance of \$125,545.57. Outstanding checks total \$4,171.61. The Tapped and Uncorked balance is \$2,271.01, amount owed to Fr. John Fund is \$6,471.36.

Chaplain Fr. D'Amico stated the last Saturday Mass of September (September 27) is scheduled as the Mass in the Grass at 5PM. Mass will also be said in the church. After Mass food will be sold for cost and there will be karaoke.

Trustee Eric Treptow stated he will give a report on the upcoming fish fry when we get closer to the fish fry. The council storage cage needs work, moving shelves and cleanup in addition to adding led lights. Eric also mentioned that he and Sheila will be having their bonfire on November 2 starting at 3 PM. Construction on the cell tower on the parish property has begun.

Trustee Matt Moore stated that you can order new KofC shirts at a price of \$24 for short sleeve and \$28 for long sleeve with an additional \$2 charge for larger sizes.

The Recorder gave a report on correspondence to the council: We received the Defenders of the Unborn July Newletter that gave reports of their prolife activities. The council received thank you notes from 6 seminarians that the council sponsors. We received an invitation from Our Lady of Guadalupe for Life organization to attend Mass on October 12 at Orlando's at 4300 Hoffmeister Ave. At 4:00P M, keynote speaker is Fr. Edward Hopkins, LC, cost is \$100.00 per person, RSVP by September 22. Walk For The Poor at Queen of All Saints is scheduled for September 28, 2024 at 1 PM. The walk is at 1 PM followed by the Celebration of Charity lunch. Shirts for the walk will be sold after Mass on the 14th and 21st of September. Keep Christ in Christmas order form was received that can be used for ordering Keep Christ in Christmas items such as magnets, Christmas cards, ornaments, Christmas seals and yard signs.

Chancellor Mike Amad thanked all the volunteers that helped on Sunday, August 31st. The next Knights s sponsored Mass is scheduled for November 30th, more volunteers are still needed. Any Knights attending are encouraged to wear your blue Knights' shirt and your name badge. The men's White House retreat is scheduled for September 18-21. There are currently 27 retreatants coming from QAS. If you need more information contact Mike Amad or Bruce Bange or Chris Nelms.

The GK stated that the Women's Acts Retreat is scheduled for this weekend. More volunteers are still needed. There is a prayer board signup at the meeting. Anyone sending prayer letters for the

retreat need to have them in by Saturday, September 13th. Volunteers are needed to cook for the Mass in the Grass. Queen of Hearts drawing is up to \$40,408.00. More volunteers are needed for Tapped and Uncorked. The Council is helping QAS 6th grade PSR and the school's 2nd graders with bibles at a cost of \$1,279.39 providing 115 bibles. \$6,000 in donations are used to support 8 seminarians.

Under Good of the Order: Prayers for Mary Jo Amad, Joe Anic, Mary Arconati, Pat Basse, Jane Beckerle, Jeff Coleman, Patti Cruthis, Deacon Tim Kurt, Will Davis, Jackie Duffey, Rick Elder, Cooper Ellis, Steve Ettling, Mary Freshman, Sean Fuller, Mike Futhey, John Gassner, Ralph Glaza, Paul Goldak, Lance Greunke, Joni Gross, Ann Holtmann, John Holtmann, Dean Jones, Dave Kalinowski, Chad Keeven, Skip Knopf, Eve Lill, Adam Lorentz, Tom Mantia, Joseph Marshall, Stacey Mayfield, Sam McFarland, Steve McMullen, Sandy Mossman, Msgr. J(Jovanovic), Angela Mueller, Karen Mueller, Jerry Mueller, Judy Reike, Anna May Schoenebeck, Donna Schuman, Mary Lou Seiffert, Kate Sundh, Ben Surewood, Tom Teschner, Trevor Wieprecht, Kerry Williams, Megan Williams, Rob Wodecker, Bob Zaitz, Jim Hedgecloth, Matt Walsh, Joyce Knobbe, Ken Hegeman and Bill Mantia. Also, please pray for Peace in Ukraine, Renewal of Marriage and Family Life, End of Abortion, For a Pro-Life Society, Fr. Michael Murphy, Fr. Frank D'Amico and Fr. Ron Hopmeir (our priests).

Meeting closed with a prayer by the Fr. D'Amico.

Respectfully submitted by the Recorder.